

## **MEMORANDUM**

**TO:** Oneida Community Members

FR: Finance Committee

**DT:** March 13, 2025

**RE:** Oneida Finance Fund FY2025 Funds Update

## **NOTICE – ONEIDA FINANCE FUNDS DEPLETED FOR FY25**

In fiscal Year 2024 the approved funding that was available for the Oneida Finance Fund was \$50,000.00 and requests were limited to one request per person/year, up to \$500. In fiscal year 2025, the Oneida Finance Committee took action to increase this amount to \$100,000.00 with requests limited to one request per person/year, up to \$750.

Unfortunately, as of March 13, 2025, the Oneida Finance Fund has been depleted and no longer has available funding for the remainder of fiscal year 2025. The Oneida Finance Fund will become available again in the beginning of October for fiscal year 2026. Due to the increased number of requesters, it's recommended to submit your request with the required back-up documentation early for future requests.

The Finance Committee will review the requested amount available for fiscal year 2026 and future years.

If you have any concerns or questions, please contact the Finance Administration Office at 920-869-4491 or <a href="mailto:fao@oneidanation.org">fao@oneidanation.org</a>.